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th

 December 2020 

Dear Parents, 

NEWSLETTER AND CORONA VIRUS UPDATE 28 

Earlier this week the Department for Education offered schools the opportunity to close a day early and make 
the 18

th
 December 2020 an INSET day which would have to take the place of an INSET day previously 

scheduled by the school for 2021. The rationale behind this was to allow all authorities to be able to carry out 
Track and Trace responsibilities by 24

th
 December 20. I wish to reassure you that school will remain open for 

the final day 18
th

 December and that there are no plans to inconvenience parents by changing other staff 
training days at the last minute. Planning issues were raised with the Department many weeks ago and it is 
disappointing that such a proposal was published so late which potentially causes significant disruption. 

Progress Reports  

To give you a clear picture with regard to reporting, reports are published on the last day and will be sent to 
you by e-mail. I would like everybody to understand that staff have carried out assessments at the end of term 
to allow the children time to make up ground.  You will be able to make telephone contact in January with 
regard to any items you wish to clarify on the report. In many ways, given the impact of the last nine months, it 
was felt that a Zoom online meeting would not suffice in terms of presenting a picture of progress. I hope that 
you will find the information helpful and I thank the staff for their commitment in this respect. 

School Closing for Christmas Holiday Reminder 

School normally finishes at 1.30pm at the end of a normal Autumn term but we will stagger this departure as 
follows 

1.00pm Reception (Devey) 5F and 5/6H 

1.10pm Reception/ Y1(Plunkett) 3S and 6M    1.10pm Nursery* (*All day children) 

1.20pm 2C and 2G 

1.30pm 1T 3/4C and 4S 

Santa Dash Change of Date Tuesday 15th December 

With rather miserable weather this week the Santa Dash will take place next Tuesday 15/12/20. 
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Christmas Holiday Free school Meal Vouchers 

Towards the end of next week, the school is expecting to send supermarket vouchers (£30 per child) 
to families who are entitled to Free School Meals. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Kieran A Loftus    Headteacher 


